
To my Oregon elected representatives, 
 
I oppose SB941 and encourage the legislators in Salem from both parties to reject this measure. To state 
simply in the limited time available to offer comments on the proposal, I agree with my Sheriff, Pat 
Garrett of Washington County, when he states: 
 
"I am concerned criminals will get around the new law by accessing firearms another way.  For more 
than a few criminals, the threat of a misdemeanor criminal charge will not be a significant deterrent. 
 
The law will be onerous for law abiding citizens with layers of new requirements.  Many Oregonians are 
serious sport shooters, hunters and collectors.  Frequently and with great care, they buy, sell and trade 
firearms with each other.  I am concerned this law could create crimes and criminals out of otherwise 
law abiding people.  Also, it's unclear what priority prosecutors and stressed court systems will place on 
charging people who have no prior criminal record for an unauthorized gun transfer under this new law. 
 
I am concerned that much of this law will be unenforceable.  It's unclear how law enforcement will learn 
of unauthorized transfers, and in many cases it will be very challenging to disprove a claim that a 
transfer was temporary in nature and therefore authorized.  Laws that are largely unenforceable 
diminish respect for the law in general, which we do not need in today's environment. 
 
I am concerned how the State plans to account for the fiscal impact and increased pressure on the 
current background check system.  The State’s background system is already heavily burdened, and 
additional requests could significantly slow the system further, unless additional funds are provided to 
bolster capacity.” 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Michael Ruzzi 
Washington County 

 


